Academic Information Services Advisory Committee (AISAC)

2005-2006 Annual Report to the Academic Senate

Introduction

The Academic Senate has charged the Academic Information Services Advisory Committee (AISAC) with making recommendations regarding collections, policies and services of AIS; to support and foster faculty and student research, especially the use of resources in the library, archives, and academic computing.  AISAC acts in a liaison capacity to represent the faculty by making recommendations to the Academic Senate. The Committee is particularly interested in questions, suggestions or concerns regarding the information, resources, instructional and interpretative consulting services provided by AIS to support the teaching, research and outreach missions of the University.

This report contains a summary of AISAC activities during the 2005-2006 academic year.  

Report of Activities

AISAC held its first organizational meeting on September 9, 2005.  The Committee met roughly every two weeks during the academic year.  
The Committee spent much of fall semester wrapping up work on the AIS Informational Video.  The video introduced viewers to AIS units, unit heads, and important services offered to the faculty.  The video debuted at the Academic Senate meeting of October 2.  Links to the video web site appear on the Academic Senate homepage, the AIS homepage, and the AISAC homepage.  The video web site is located at http://www.nmu.edu/library/videos.htm
Following completion of the AIS Informational video, AISAC began work on a survey of course management software used by the faculty.  Northern Michigan University has completed the first year of a three-year contract with WebCT, and AISAC decided it would be both helpful and prudent to gather data on faculty use of course management software —basically, WebCT and its competitors—to gain a broader and deeper understanding of Northern’s needs.  In particular, AISAC decided to gather information to determine the most commonly used features of course management software and identify desired features that may or may not be used by WebCT.  To achieve this objective, AISAC completed a Internet based survey instrument.  The survey instrument can be found at http://woz.nmu.edu/surveys/cite.htm
In the fall, AISAC will compile the data and present a report to the Academic Senate.  

Finally, AISAC sponsored a resolution authored by Joanna Mitchell, Collections Development Librarian, and Kevin McDonough, Reference Librarian.  In response to the increasingly prohibitive cost of journal publications, the resolution calls on the Academic Senate to support alternatives to commercial ownership of scholarly publishing.  The resolution also asks the Senate to urge the University to promote open access to scholarly publications.  Unfortunately, the Executive Committee of the Academic Senate voted not to submit the resolution to the full Senate for consideration.  The Executive Committee explained that the intent of the resolution was beyond the responsibility of the Academic Senate.  AISAC rejects this argument and plans to contest the Executive Committee’s decision in the fall.  For more information, see attached resolution.  
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